


 
 
 
 
 

305 Warren Street 
Huntington, IN 46750 

 
www.huntingtoncountychamber.com 

 
December 4, 2013 
 
Mr. Anthony Goodnight 
Director of Public Works & Engineering Services 
City of Huntington 
300 Cherry Street 
Huntington, IN 46750 
Email: anthony.goodnight@huntington.in.us 
 
Dear Mr. Goodnight, 
 
The pedestrian bridge across U.S. 24 planned by the City of Huntington is a much needed and desired addition 
to the north end of our city. It would be a positive addition to the area for the safety of those who walk across 
the four-lane highway each day. 
 
My wife and I live very near the highway and the campus of Huntington University. We see students walk 
across the highway each day to shop at the stores in the area for their needed groceries and items. My wife and I 
also frequently walk in the area and cross U.S. 24 to enjoy walking on the campus of Huntington University. 
 
As one who has experienced the time limits to cross the highway imposed by the length of the stoplights, I see 
the safety issue that is at hand. Vehicles also travel at high speeds along this stretch of road and sometimes do 
not slow down enough to stop in time. As a pedestrian I and other walkers like me cannot anticipate when this 
will happen. 
 
Huntington University is one of the top ten universities in the Midwest according to U.S. News & World 
Report. It attracts some of the top students in this area and a pedestrian bridge for shopping would be an added 
value for students looking to attend the university. Many do not bring cars to school and need to walk for their 
goods and services. 
 
The additional part of the project which includes a trail from Yeoman Park, using the old historic and 
abandoned Erie Railroad Corridor, across U.S. 24 and connecting to Guilford Street would also be beneficial to 
those who exercise in our community. A system of trails in a community is always a welcome addition as it 
shows that the City of Huntington is in favor of promoting good health and wellness for its citizens. It would 
also honor the history of the Erie Railroad and its contributions to the original development of Huntington 
County and the surrounding areas. 
 
The Huntington County Chamber of Commerce encourages the implementation of this project and hopes to 
help shape its completion. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Kimmel, Executive Director 
Huntington County Chamber of Commerce 
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